
 

Weekly  Learning  Update  09 June 2023 

  

 

Nursery  

The children were filled with so much joy and excitement on Monday after their 

return to Nursery. We have spent time listening to some great stories about half 

term and asking the children questions. It has been really wonderful to see some 

Tapestry updates, which the children have enjoyed sharing with us all. 

 
 

This week, the children were introduced to the  'Dear Zoo' book; we were very 

lucky to receive a letter and present of the book from the zoo. We have shared the 

story, discussed the author and the children have worked hard to create letters to 

the zoo with some fantastic drawings of an animal they would like from th e zoo. 

They have also added some writing and labels to their pictures. They then put their 



letters in envelopes and posted them. We can't wait to see if we get anything back 

in the post. 

 
 

In PE, the children practised their super racing again and will soon be ready to go 

and practise on the grass. We have also started learning some new songs which 

will form part of our school leaversÑ celebration for all those moving to R eception 

in September - look out for the date announcement next week.  

Have a wonderful weekend and keep safe in the sun! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Reception  (King  Class and Parks Class) 

We have had a wonderful week! 

On Monday, we learnt about staying safe online. We learnt about the importance 

of not sharing personal information  and enjoyed creating our own posters with 

important online safety messages. 

 

On Tuesday, we learnt about the past. We discussed how we have changed since 

we were babies and also learnt about what life was like in the past. We loved 

having the opportunity to look at, and explore, technology from the past.  

 

On Thursday, we really enjoyed taking part in Empathy Day. It was great sharing 

our books from home  and identifying emotions in different rhymes and songs.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 1 (Bell  Class and Windsor  Class) 

It has been a fabulous week in Year 1! 

In Phonics, we have been continuing to focus on preparing for the Phonics 

Screening Check.  The children are working super hard, checking whether a word 

is a real or alien word, spotting phonemes within a word , saying the phonemes 

three times and then reading the whole word.  

In Maths, we have been learning about money.  Throughout the week, the children 

have been developing their understanding of the value of money and this began 

with unitising on Monday.  As the week has progressed, the children have learnt 

the values of coins and notes and how to make different values using both.   

In English this week, Year 1 have spent time focusing on the skills of inference and 

ail]pdu¿   7a ^ac]j pda saag sepd pda bk_qo patp Ð-u "a]qpebqh 6ke_aÑ sneppaj ^u 

Waterstones Cdeh`najÑo Laureate, Jospeh Coelho.  We began by thinking about the 

feelings of the main character and the behaviour that affected this throughout the 

book.  The children then thought about how the teacher, Miss Flotsam, supported 

the child and enabled the child to find the courage to realise the power of their 

voice.  The children then wrote thank you letters, from the perspective of the child.  

 

/j 4dqno`]u¼ 3p ']^neahÑo _aha^n]pa` %il]pdu $]u¿  7a pkkg l]np ej okia b]jp]ope_ 

activities and the children developed their understanding of what empathy is and 

the impact that it can have.  Throughout the day, we discussed that empathy is the 

ability to understand other points of view and how other people are experiencing 

pda sknh`¿   7a qoa` pda ^kkg Ð#]j "a]no 3ge?Ñ by Raymond Antrobus and how 

individuals communicate in different ways.  The children thought about the 

challenges that may be faced with individuals that cannot hear and how these can 

be overcome.  The children then spent time learning some British Sign Language.  

We wonder if they can remember how to spell their names and show you? The 

children were also keen to create their own questions to find more out about 



others and empathy resolutions.  There were opportunities througho ut the day to 

celebrate with other year groups, sharing books and hearing others read to them 

as well. 

 

 

On Friday, we were lucky enough to be able to welcome an author into the school.  

+]p 7]hod d]o sneppaj ] b]jp]ope_ ^kkg _]hha` Ð4da "ktÑ ]j` pda _deh`naj olajp peia 

with her learning more about her jour ney to become an author and spent time 

doing an activity with their very own boxes!  Can they share their favourite part of 

the day with you? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 2 (Braille  Class) 

 

In English, the children have continued writing the next few paragraphs for their 

ksj ranoekjo kb Ð*ei ]j` pda "a]jop]hg¿Ñ ) ]i ok eilnaooa` sepd pdaen opkneaoÁ 

                              

                               

In Maths, the children have been completing their topic on length and height and have 

been solving problems using the four operations. They have also started their new topic 

on mass and have been comparing different masses. 



                                                 

In History, the children have started learning about Florence Nightingale and used iPads 

to find out facts about her, which they then used to create their fact files. 

           

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

The children also had lots of fun on Thursday during Empathy Day. They enjoyed 

completing their empathy exchange, doing their book swap and inferring during their 

%jcheod haookj ]^kqp Ð4da 3pkiluo]qnqo¿Ñ 

 



                                       

                                        

                                        

 

 


